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Agenda

Annual Business Meeting

Association of the Churches of God in Oregon & SW Washington
July 9, 2022, 10am

¢ Welcome — District Pastor, Dr. lerry Davisson
e Worship ~ Pastor Doug Martin Shrout
o Testimonials:

o Pastor Tim McCart, Crossroads Community Church (LaGrande)
o Pastor Larry Whittlesey, Vancouver Church

e Business Meeting Call to Order/Opening Prayer — District Chair, Pastor Glen Hossler
e Appointment of Tellers — Glen Hossler
s Seating of Assembly — Glen Hossler

e Approval of Minutes from August 1, 2020

e Presentation from Servant Solutions — David Boots
e Updates and reports:

o District Chair — Glen Hossler

o District Pastor - Jerry Davisson

o CWB Chair — Lisa Switzer

o Treasurer — Steve Robertson

¢ Presentation of proposed budget — Glen Hossler

e Presentation of ballot & vote — Glen Hossler
¢ Annual Business Meeting date for 2023 ~ Glen Hossler

s Adjournment/Closing Prayer
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District Pastor Jerry Davisson welcomed the group and led in prayer, and then Pastor Doug Beisley
led in a time of worship.

CALL TO ORDER: Chair Glen Hossler called the meeting to order at 10:17 a.m. He made a
correction to the annual report that Mike Kernutt has retired from the council and Gary lohnson is

the new corporation secretary.

Tellers appointed were Jeff Foster, Mary Hatch, Dave Shrout, and Patty Deacon.

SEATING OF DELEGATES:
Ministers: 46 in person and 5 on ZOOM
Lay Delegates: 23

Council members: 3
Total: 77

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM August 1, 2020: Lorin Myers moved and Mike Kernutt seconded
to approve the minutes from August 1, 2020. Motion carried.

UPDATES AND REPORTS:
All the reports are part of the annual booklet. The following is a highlight of a few of these

reports.

Chair report: Even though the Coronavirus has changed our lives, God remains constant. When
Sally Ranton and Val Borst stepped down from their jobs at the district office and Paula Wilson was
hired, she helped not only in the transition of personnel but also in the moving of the district office
from Salem to River Street Church of God in Newberg. The district office building has been leased
to a group, New Horizons, who is a home health care provider. '

District Pastor Report: During the pandemic, Jerry had a pastor’s gathering twice a month via
ZOOM. This proved very beneficial.

He is encouraged about what is happening with Gravity Leadership cohort, learning how to listen
to the Holy Spirit. Seven from our district have participated in this cohort and most have started
cohort groups in their own churches. Oct. 2 and Jan. 29 are dates scheduled for the next two
leadership GLA Bootcamps, held at Hoodview Church of God in Woodburn.



Pacific Coast Collective, includes pastors on the West Coast, trying to see how they can work
better together. C-4 cohort groups are part of this Collective, which is a resource to help pastors
and leaders see how they can be essential to their neighborhood. He shared a video explaining
C-4.

Jerry thanked Glen Hossler for his leadership as chair, Paula Wilson as new office manager, Steve
Robertson, who donates his time as district treasurer, and Lisa Switzer, Danette Beisley, and
Durwood Ranton for their work at Camp White Branch.

Camp White Branch Report: Liza Switzer shared on the progress at the camp. Camps are open
this year. Bookings are starting to come in again. There is still maintenance to be done, although
much was done during the pandemic. Many have stepped forward to help at the camp, since
Leonard and Stacy Mevyers, caretakers, were Jet go because of finances, which were impacted
during the pandemic.

Warner Pacific University: Dr. Brian Johnson was unable to be at this meeting but he will be
speaking on Tuesday at Willamette Valley Campmeeting.

Financial Report: Steve Robertson gave the financial report, which is part of the booklet. Church
contributions are up about 30% over last year. Jason Mitchell moved and Bili Marble seconded to
approve the financial report. Motion carried.

Ballot Vote: Items on the ballot are the proposed budget, and two CWB board members, Mike
Kernutt and Durwood Ranton. All items passed unanimously.

Jerry asked Larry Wilscn, pastor in Medford, and Paula Wilson, to share a little from their hearts.
The meeting adjourned at 11:57 a.m. with Pastor Steve Kufeldt leading in prayer.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Palmer, Recording Secretary Pro Tem

Gary Johnson
Corporation Secretary



DISTRICT PASTOR

During the month of June 2021, | was called upon to serve on the Grand lury for Multnomah
County. During the month of service our Jury heard over 120 Felony cases. Our job was to decide if
the District Attorney’s office had enough evidence to bring the case to trial. Monday thru Friday |
would board the MAX at Gresham station and take the 1-hour commute to downtown where from
9 to 5, most days, our team sat and heard and often saw images of what following sinful desires
does to individuals and our community. It was a life changing experience that cause me to re-

evaluate my life and ministry,

To make a long story short, through several Holy Spirit led conversations, | was given permission in
October by our District Council to reduce my time commitment and pay to half time and to
assume the role as pastor of the Rockwood Church of God (also part time). For the past 9 months |
have been serving both organizations.

The plan for the Association is to hire other individual/individuals to work alongside me to
continue to serve the mission of our District. During the transition a group of leaders from our
Association have been working with the Pacific Coast Collective to plot a way to work closer
together and hire collectively a person or persons to work on behalf of the churches on the Pacific
Coast. This process has taken longer than any of us expected. While we work out the details, |
continue to do my best with the help of our Chair Glen Hossler and Office Administrator Paula
Wilson to meet the needs of our Association.

I would like to remind our delegates of the role of the district office as we seek to serve our
churches during this time of transition. According to our guiding principles.

The district exists to a) assist the local Churches of God in Oregon and Southwest Washington
discern and achieve their individual missions, and b) partner with them to minister together in
ways that they cannot minister separately. The three priorities the association has adopted are as
follows:
« Discipleship: The highest priority of The Association of the Churches of God in Oregon and
Southwest Washington is to be and to make committed followers of lesus Christ.
o lLeadership: A significant and supporting priority of The Association of the Churches of God
in Oregon and Southwest Washington is to establish an environment that recognizes people
with [eadership potential and comes alongside to nurture and develop that person.
« Relationship: A significant and supporting priority of The Association of the Churches of
God in Oregon and Southwest Washington is to he an Association that is connected by more
than just a name or a structure. We desire that our actions and interactions be instigated
through intentional covenantal relationships.

My role as District Pastor is to make sure these guiding principles are heing fulfilled and to give
support to our pastors and churches. | have sought to do that to the best of my ability during the

past year.



In response to the COVID-19 crisis and to help keep our pastors connected and sharing life
together, | began hosting a “pastor’s gathering” via ZOOM twice a month. We continue to meet on
the First and Third Thursdays of each month at 10:00am. These one-hour sessions have been rich
times to check in with each other, share best practices and pray together. As pastors and church
leaders we need each other, and this has been a great way to share life together.

| am currently leading a cohort of seven pastors and church leaders from our district in weekly
coaching calls. Paula Wilson is also leading a cohort of seven pastors and church leaders from our
district. We are going through year one of the Gravity Leadership Academy. The Gravity
Leadership Academy is a 10-month intensive coaching process that prepares leaders to disciple
others in the way of Jesus. If you are interested in being part of a cohort, contact me and | will get
you information on how you can join a cohort.

I'am continuing to work with a group of regional pastors and our national office on a pilot project
known as the Pacific Coast Collective. I continue also to represent our Association on several
boards and committees including Warner Pacific University, Servant Solutions, Camp White Branch
Board, District Council, the Credentials Board, Willamette Valley Camp Meeting planning board, as
well as coaching for Leadership Focus.

As of the writing of this report there are three churches (Gales Creek, Husum Community-WA,
Valley Hope Community-Hillshoro) who are in transition and/or seeking pastoral leadership. Please
be in prayer for these churches as they seek God’s wisdom for their future.

The Association has been privileged to supply another grant for ongoing ministry through the
Holladay Park Donor Advised Fund. The Grant went to Valley Hope to provide resources to hire a .
ministerial intern who would work alongside Robin to further the impact in their church and
community. If you have a ministry idea or project that needs some funds, we encourage you to
apply for a Grant. Please contact me if you have any questions. We also have scholarships
available to Church of God students wanting to go to college or who need assistance to participate
in a mission locally or abroad. This scholarship fund was established by the Holladay Park Legacy
team. If you know of a deserving student, contact our office.

It has been a pleasure working with Paula Wilson this year. Paula has a pastor’s heart and a fove
for the pastors and churches in or Association. | am sure you have experienced this if you have
reached out to our office recently. As always, Paula and | are here to serve you and to help in any
way we can. '

i has been anather challenging year of transition, but through it all God has been present and at
work in our midst. | am excited about the possibilities ahead for our Association as we move into a
new reality, and | am honored to serve you as your District Pastor.

Rev. Jerry Davissan, DMin
District Pastor



DISTRICT COUNCIL CHAIR

2Dear brothers and sisters,’ when troubles of any kind come your way, consider it an opportunity
for great joy. 3 For you know that when your faith is tested, your endurance has a chance to

grow. *So let it grow, for when your endurance is fully developed, you will be perfect and
complete, needing nothing. ® If you need wisdom, ask our generous God, and he will give it to you.
He will not rebuke you far asking. James 1:2-5 (NLT)

How often have these verses encouraged me during these past 2 % years as we have gone through -
pandemic and social upheavals. Troubles have come our way, and yet the church has seen {or at
least should have seen) it as an opportunity not only for great joy, but for increased ministry in our
communities, country, and global community. If [ reflect on these verses, | can see that God is still
on the throne, still in ultimate control, still has the future in His hands, and is blessing us with
opportunities to both mature and minister. What | have not done as often or persistently as |
could have is ask Him for His wisdom and guidance. But when | have, He has graciously given it.
And | have seen that to be true for our District - our Association of Churches of God here in
Oregon/SW Washington - as well. THANK YOU, LORD!

My report this year will highlight some of the challenges, changes, and issues we have faced and
are facing.

First, a report on our finances. Qur finances have been stable this year. | have appreciated the
support from our individual congregations and donors that have helped us with our ministries.
These contributions and support have been valuable in meeting our budget needs. Monies from
the lease of our District Office in Salem, and from the Holladay Park Fund have also made a
significant impact on keeping us in the black financially this year. A big THANK YOU to you all for
your love, prayers, encouragement and financial support.

In September, our District Pastor Jerry Davisson, requested a change in his role. He had felt God
calling him to resume pastoral ministry and wanted to accept a call from the Rockwood Church of
God congregation to a part-time pastor’s position there. Jerry requested that the District consider
reducing his time with the Association to a part-time position as District Pastor so that he might do
both positions. After prayer and discussion, the District Council agreed to this proposal, and on
Oct. 1, 2021 Jerry began his dual roles as part-time District Pastor and part-time pastor at
Rockwood Church of God.

So far, the Council is ok with how that is working, but knows it is still conditional upon our desire
to find and fill the remaining part-time position in our District pastoral role that is now open and
available. A search committee to fill that position was formed, but it soon became apparent that
before that search committee moved ahead, a potential proposal from the Pacific Coast Collective
{PCC) of District pastors (all of the district pastors on the west coast, Alaska, Washington [PNA],
Oregon/SW Washington, Northern California/Northern Nevada/Hawaii, Central California,
Southern California/Southern Nevada, along with the Interstate Association, Hispanic Concilio, and
the Church of God Ministries in Anderson, IN) would need to be taken into consideration. Our
District Pastor (Jerry D.) along with three representatives from our District (myself, Teresa
Hellstrom, and Fred Douglas) met twice with similar representation from the other



districts/entities mentioned above, once in Portland, OR, and once in Sacramento, CA (both 2-day
gatherings) to discuss the possibilities of a cooperative partnership among the PCC in combining
resources/personnel, etc., in order to increase our resources/personnel and therefore our
collective ministry. This seemed to be a particularly timely discussion since four of those districts
were seeing a transition taking place in their District pastor leadership during this year (including
ours as Jerry was reducing to part-time).

Our District Council was given as much information as was available to consider if we would like to
participate in this possibility. The Council agreed to continue investigating that possibility, and to
commit resources from our budget to this potential partnership if it became a reality that we
found acceptable {and beneficial) to us.

One other major challenge this year has been Camp White Branch {CWB). The CWB board
accepted the recommendation from the CWB task force to prioritize the hiring of two full time
positions, an Operations Manager and a Maintenance Specialist. Efforts are being made to move
forward with filling these positions, which are critical for the camp to be open and serving campers
this summer and beyond. In addition, the CWB Board and District Council have been dealing with
the reality of insurance companies no longer wanting to cover property at camps due to the recent
wildfires and climate changes. (see CWB report). Your prayers and ongoing support for CWB have
been deeply appreciated and | encourage you to continue both of those! We are excited for the
upcoming camping season! I also want to express a word of deep appreciation to Lisa Switzer
(CWB hoard chair) and Durwood Ranton {CWB board member) who have sacrificially committed
much time, energy, and resources to keeping our camp operational during this transitional year.
Others have been very helpful, but these two have been the backbone of our volunteers keeping
CWB afloat. THANK YOU, LISA AND DURWOOD!

Other highlights:

The Council provided funds for a young{er) pastor’s retreat, which provided an opportunity for
those ministers in our district 40 years and younger to get together for mutual support and
encouragement. Those attending felt it was very beneficial.

The Council also approved funds to heip our CWB summer camp directors be able to have monjes
for camp programming expenses, since the camp fees do not currently provide enough for this.

The Willamette Valley Camp meeting, organized by the Region 3 churches, has seen growth and
positive response each year. The goal is to keep it simple, with emphasis upon God-inspired
preaching and quality family and fellowship times. Though organized by region 3, it is open to all in
the district. ALL ARE WELCOME] ‘

The scholarship fund from Holladay Park monies enabled two youth to go on a mission’s trip to
Mexico. This scholarship fund is also available for those who would apply for college scholarships.

The Council approved funds to help underwrite the next Ministers and Spouses Retreat. It also
approved funds to help Valley Hope Church of God in Hillsboro hire an intern pastor to work with

Pastor Brooke.



A request has come in from the Hoodview Church of God in Woodburn to help with pastoral
support of a new Hispanic church plant that would be part of the Hoodview church. This request
was endorsed by the Council to be brought to the Assembly for approval at the annual meeting.
The proposal would provide 530,000 per year for three years if approved. This is an exciting
opportunity and the first new church plant the district has seen in quite a few years.

The Council also noted the dis-association of two congregations. Mt Scott/New Hope in Portiand
and the Lebanon church have chosen to no longer be part of our Church of God movement or our
Association. And, the congregation in Roseburg has chosen to close with a goal of having a
re-start/new church plant in the future.

The Council was made aware that the previous District Youth task force is no longer active or
functioning. We have begun discussions on how/what a new youth guidance committee could look
like for our District. Prayers are appreciated as we move forward on this. One way to help with this
in the meantime is for each congregation to send in to the district office the name(s) and contact
information of those who are working with the youth in their congregation. A special thanks to
Teresa Hellstrom for being the guiding force for our district youth during this time, and helping
hold things together. THANK YOU, TERESA!!

Again, thank you, Lord, and thank you, my friends in the District. Together we have seen God
work, and bless... and continue to call us to more! I am grateful to be part of this portion of God’s
Kingdom. May we remain faithful, and useful instruments in our Father’s Hands!

Together, in His Name and for His cause . . .

Grace and peace,

GJler Hossler

Association and District Council Chair



CAMP WHITE BRANCH

God is good, all the time and working at Camp White Branch!

We were blessed in so many ways this last year and want to thank WHITE BRANCH

all of you. We had . .. multiple volunteer work groups and
individuals support projects that needed completed, an increase
in individual and church donations to support our needs (both big and small), volunteers stepping
forward as directors/counselors/life guards/nurses/support staff for our Church of God camps,
and your support in our search for full time staff for the camp.

Last summer, we had 220 youth in attendance at our Church of God camps. We were not sure
what the numbers would be post COVID since many COG youth groups had experienced reduced
attendance. We are praying our numbers are higher this year. Danette Beisley, our Camp
Coordinator, and the camp directors are creating exciting programs for our youth this summer.
We give thanks to each one of them for volunteering their time to lead the camps.

We received a substantial memorial donation to be used to replace the wood shake roofs with
metal roofing on the dining hall, Fir cabin, and the main house. This was completed this Spring by
McKenzie Roofing, post all the snow. These buildings will now have more longevity and increased
fire resistance. We still have 5 cabins, the office, and the staff house remaining. We need
additional funds to finish, but we have started! Thanks to the volunteers and staff who worked on
repairs to support the roofing project, as well as the cleanup.

We also received a grant for a double convection oven for the kitchen last year. It finally arrived
and now we are working with the HVAC vendor to set up installation and proper venting. We hope
to get this installed by Fall. This will really help with the cooking during camps.

We have started looking at footprints, funding requirements, and potential grant opportunitiés for
a new hath house. This is the next building we have targeted for replacement due to leaks and
other issues. We also see the need to increase the number of showers and our ADA accessibility.

Over the last year we also identified the need for a vehicle shed up by the shop. We are reviewing
funding requirements and grants for this project as well over the next year.

In November, we posted on 6-8 different platforms for full time positions, a Maintenance
Specialist and Operations Manager for the camp based on approval of the Board and CWB Task
Force recommendation. The hiring of these positions ensures the camp is able to operate
effectively, which is exciting.

Thanks again to Durwood Ranton, from Albany Church of God, for all the time he has spent at the
camp making it a better place for all who go there and hosting the different groups when we didn’t

have staff on site.

We are ready for the camp season and ask for your continued prayers. May God use this place to
reach the hearts of those who come here.

Blessings, Camp White Branch Board
Fisan Swifyer
Lisa Switzer-Chair, Mel Neu - Vice Chair, Stephen Gartman - Secretary

Elected Members - Mike Kernutt, Owen Hinkle, Durwood Ranton
District Pastor - Jerry Davisson, Camp Coordinator - Danette Beisley, Bookkeeper - Steve Robertson



CREDENTIALS AND ADVISORY BOARD

Present members of the Board are: John Kuykendall, Steve Hoover, Monica Monroe, Tim Irwin,
Rich LaMar, Robin Brooke, and Charles Hunter as well as Jerry Davisson, District Pastor.

We continue to be part of Leadership Focus, a national Church of God system that is working well
for many with the Church of God nationally. Building uniformity from one district to another is
part of the reason for Leadership Focus. One positive thing is that it networks us with others in
ministry all over the Church of God.

In 2021 these individuals were ordained at the Willamette Valley Campmeeting in Turner: John
lamieson, Doug Balzer, Robbin Foster, and Chris Kainu. After ratification this Summer, there will
be others ordained this year.

We are currently working with 11 individuals in the credentialing process. Some are just

beginning, some are district licensed and working toward ordination. We presently have 143
ministers on our approved list in this district for which we maintain files, and perform annual

registration.
Blessings,

Monica Monroe, Chair
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CHRISTIAN WOMEN CONNECTION

Christian Women Connection (formally known as Women of the Church of God) has a new
national executive director, Rev. Dr. Kimberly Majeski. Rev. Majeski is a scholar, preacher, and
author. She is an advocate in the anti-trafficking work in the Church of God.

In 2022 Christian Women Connection will celebrate 90 years as a women’s ministry organization.
Our national theme for this year is ENCOURAGE LIFE!

Arise Academy is an online educational ministry community for women by women. There is a
ministry Track for women leaders of every kind as well as courses for our women clergy. To view
available courses visit: christianwomenconnection.org.

The 2022 National Church of God CWC Women's Convention is October 13 — 16" in Orlando, EL
and DARE TO DREAM AND BELIEVE GOD is our theme. Church of God Ministries will host its third
2022 regional conference as a track within the women’s convention.

At the state level we had an amazing event at Rainier Community Church of God on April 29t and
30™. Associate Pastor Julie Ammons, Lynn Sprunger (pastor’s wife), their women’s ministry team,
Toni Johnson (Connector officer) and I planned the free event. We had a book study with videos
and discussions - THE BELONGING PROJECT by Amberly Neese. The book encourages daily study
into God’s Word. Thirty-six Church of God women representing 6 churches joined 52 from the
Rainier Community. Our silent basket auction raised $1500 for a scholarship at Warner Pacific
University. Ayoung lady going into ministry or nursing will be the recipient.

In September 2021 we were unable to host our Fall Retreat at Camp White Branch. We are so
looking forward to September 16 — 18" for our 2022 Fall Retreat at Camp White Branch. Our
theme “Encourage Life” — 2 Corinthians 13:11. Cost will be $95.

Nancy Kernutt : .
CWC State President for Ny

Oregon/WA CHOG Christian\ K .79

connection

Association of the Churches of God in
Oregon/SW Washington




MEN OF THE CHURCH OF GOD

Dear Christian Family,

We as the MEN of the church are excited!

Our upcoming retreat will be at Camp White Branch on
August 19-21, 2022.

Cost is $95.00, with an additional $40 for the
river raft trip.

Pastor Rich Lamar of the North Bend Church has
graciously accepted the call to be our speaker.

Our theme is “How can | be used by GOD”?

Be inspired, be transformed, be filled by the
Holy Spirit, and DO ...

Download your registration form today on our
district website

Last year we had 9 men who attended our retreat and
hearts overflowed from God. Thank you Pastor Larry
Wilson for sharing with us.

Please, we (the church) need your prayers, and we also encourage others to step up to be on our

planning team.

In HIS service,

Bill Marble
Billmarble @yahoo.com

',."l‘g.: I
ANNUAL

Men of the CHOG

RETREAT

ALG 19-21

Speaker —
Pastor Rich Lalklar
Mo Cin 1 Be Used by Rol™

Download Your Registration

Brochure Today!
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WILLAMETTE VALLEY CAMPMEETING TASK FORCE

Every Jesus follower can make an impact
on his or her world and those around
them. That is the challenge that Handel
Smith will focus on at this year’s
Willamette Valley Campmeeting. This
annual meeting is a district-wide event for
the whole family.

We invite you to be part of this annual
week of worship, inspiration, and
fellowship. Held on the historic grounds of
the Oregon Christian Convention in
Turner, Oregon, campmeeting is a great
time to get away and get refreshed! Join us this year! Go to our district website to register as the
registration portal is new and improved! Both day commuters and overnight guests are asked to

register @ orwacog.org.

Handel Smith, Director of U.S. and Canada Strategy for Church of God Ministries, is our main
speaker. His wife, Victoria Smith, will lead the worship. Bruce Silver, Jenny Elliot and Mark Fast
will speak during the morning services. David Shrout will lead the daily morning devotion time.

A youth program is a key part of this week. Many youth groups camp out together and the week
features daily youth worship times and other events. Youth registration is only $75 per person and
includes lodging, programming, and food. A morning Children’s Program is held each day. For the
evening service, activity bags are available.

A variety of recreation opportunities are also featured, including group games, evening game time
after the services, and a Cornhole tournament. A small creek is available that is great for tubing
down the river on a hot day!

Affordable overnight lodging options, including cabins, RV spaces and campsites, are available
with a cost per person of only $13 per night (age 5 and above), with a $50 family maximum per
night. Commuters are also welcome ($5/day). Meals are also available onsite on a donation basis,
but registration is required (meal cut-off is July 24).

Some of our guiding philosophy is to be less structured and more relational, to be volunteer-led,
and to be donation-based. The overnight fee as well as the day fee we charge are really
suggestions and only cover what we are charged by the host site. Food and programming costs
(including guest leaders) are extra and are dependent on donations and offerings. The WVC
checking account balance on June 12, 2022, was $30,891.32. This year’s event has a budget of
$14,575 with fees, donations and offerings as our only source of income.



Our thanks to the volunteers who make this week happen, including planning, set-up, worship,
speakers, sound techs, chitdren’s ministry, cooking, and clean-up. We could not do this week

without you!
Respectfully submitted,

Steve Kufeldt
WVC Secretary-Treasurer

[WVC Planning Team Members: Danette Beisley, Valerie Borst, Ashleigh Carnley, Teresa Hellstrom,
Glen Hossler, Connie lohnson, Gary Johnson, Steve Kufeldt, Ruth Palmer, and District Pastor Jerry

Davisson|

REGION 1

Isaiah 60:1-3
1 Arise, shine; For your light has come! And the glory of the LORD is risen upon you. 2 For
behold, the darkness shall cover the earth, and deep darkness the people; But the LORD will
arise over you, and His glory will be seen upon you. ® The Gentiles shall come to your light, and

kings to the brightness of vour rising.

Our churches represented in region 1 are confident in our Lord’s promise that as we arise and
shine, letting His light shine upon us here on the southern coast, His glory will be seen upon us,
drawing all men to that fight. This promise is especially crucial for us to hold on to as we continue
laboring for the Kingdom of God in the midst of the growing challenges we face in our region, and

in our world.

We do have encouraging new news to share from our region. We are rejoicing with our sister
church in Reedsport who has recently hired Justin Linseisen to be their new pastor! We are
excited to welcome lustin, his wife Stephanie, and their daughter, Olivia, to our fellowship of
churches, and we look forward to ministering together with them here in region 1. Please be
praying for Justin and his family as they have jumped into a brand new season of ministry. We
know that God has incredible blessings in store for Reedsport.

Lord bless you all, and let us all continue as ONE church to contend earnestly for the faith which
was once for all defivered to the saints!

in Christ’s love

Jim Minkler
Senior Pastor, Seabird Chapel (Bandon)
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REGION 2

Praise God for his great faithfulness throughout the past year! This past year has been a great year
of growth and ministry for our region. It has been a joy to serve alongside these wonderful men
and women as we pursue furthering the Kingdom of God in Oregont Our region wanted to share a
few highlights from a couple of our churches to highlight how God is continuing to move in and
through the Church of God!

First Church of God in Medford, OR was able to complete 40k in renovations to their building,
praise God! They celebrated 60 years of faithful ministry in their current location and are
continuing to seek fresh ways to minister in their current context. They have seen God use a new
Parent’s Night Out Program as it has grown rapidly. Larry Wilson has continued to use technology
to find ways to stay connected and engaged with those who aren’t on site. God’s faithfulness has
been evident and they are looking forward to seeing how God continues to move through the First

Church of God in the future.

Riverside Community Church of God in Cottage Grove, OR has continued to be faithful in letting
the Lord lead how they use their building and resources. They took a step of faith and opened
their building up every Tuesday for the local high school. in addition to providing space they also
provided free tacos! This has provided a lot of opportunity to make connections with students and
remind them that Riverside is there for them! Another outreach that God has used at Riverside is
their clothing closet. This has become one of their biggest outreaches and has allowed the church
to provide clothing to over 100 people last year. They celebrated the baptisms of 6 people and
considered it a privilege to help these people take the next step in their pursuit of Jesus.

These are a couple of highlights of how God is working in Region 2. There continues to be
challenges, transitions in ministry, and discernment for what the future holds. The good news that
we all hold fast to is that “God is in control and we are His church.” May all glory be given to God
the Father, God the Son, and God the Spirit!

fn Christ,

lason Mitchell
Lead Pastor, Springfield Church of God, Springfield Region 2 Representative

Jenny Elliot {Lead Pastor, Friendly Street, Eugene)

Andrew Loyd {Lead Pastor, Riverside, Cottage Grove)

Hugh Heinrichsen {Interim Lead Pastor, New Roseburg Church)
Bruce Silver (Lead Pastor, First Church, Klamath Falls)

Larry Wilson (Lead Pastor, First Church, Medford)

Jason Mitchell (Lead Pastor, Springfield)
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REGION 3

The pastoral leaders of congregations of Region 3 (Albany, Salem and Woodburn) are committed
to partner together to continue to build God’s Kingdom. This year we resumed meeting in person
every other month.

It is a privilege to attend these meetings with pastors (including current staff as well as retired
pastors in our region} as the only lay minister. We encourage one another by sharing what is
happening in our churches and region and praying for each other. We seek God’s will and direction
as we plan cooperative efforts.

This year Oak Park hosted our first “EQUIP” unity meeting that took place in April. The experience
was designed to help lead us into Easter. It was a spirit filled, emotional and dramatic encounter.
We were reminded of God's great sacrifice and love for us. Pastor Matt shared meditative
thoughts and directives. Worshipful music led us deeper into the moment, and hands on activities
impacted the lives of all who attended. We look forward to more events as they are part of the
“EQUIP” strategy for Region 3.

Willamette Valley Campmeeting: Last year’s event was an example of how much we need each
other. It was evident that the fellowship was sweet, the messages were powerful, and lives were
changed. This July 31-Aug 4, Handel Smith, Executive Director of US & Canada Strategy for Church
of God Ministries, will be the keynote speaker and the theme is “IMPACT”: “A God First Life,
Impacting a Changing World”. We are excited to host this week of worship and fellowship once
again as we return to the Oregon Convention Center grounds in Turner, Oregon, for this annual
week of worship, inspiration, and fellowship for both overnight guests and daytime participants.
You won’t want to miss this opportunity for ministry, fellowship and “Vacation.”

Hoodview Church of God, after many months of prayerfully seeking God’s will, has voted to move
forward with the planting of a Hispanic congregation at Hoodview. The church hosted Rev.
Mauricio Castro and his family this past May and decided to extend an invitation to Mauricio to
come as pastor. Avote will be taken at the Annual Business Meeting to determine if the district
will partner financially with this endeavor. Mauricio is an ordained Church of God pastor from
Morgantown, North Carolina.

F am reminded of how faithful God is as He continues to work across our district. Region 3 has
been blessed by faithful pastors, lay leaders, and congregations who have remained steadfast in
following the call of God to make disciples.

Respectfully submitted,
Gary Johnson

Region 3 District Council Representative
Hoodview Church of God (Woodburn) Lay Leader



REGION 4

Our region is the Church of God churches in the greater West Portland area. We have been
meeting consistently throughout the year on a bi-monthly basis. We have traded off hosting the
meetings at our different churches or homes. We meet for a time of sharing both personal and
professional updates, discussing upcoming events in the district, and spending time praying for
these. Afterwards we go out to lunch together for an added time of fellowship. | have appreciated
these times together very much... They are life-giving. These meetings have become a safe place
for us to not only share the good things, but also the struggles that each of us is facing. Many of us
have grown quite close as we let each other in and lift each other up in prayer and

encouragement.

We currently have a couple churches in transition. Qur Gales Creek Church has been without a
permanent pastor for this last year. Pastor Trisa Kelly has stepped in to serve as the part-time
interim pastor at Gales Creek for the majority of this time. Pastor Robin Brooke from Valley Hope
Community Church in Hillsboro retired at the end of May this year. She is still helping the church
with some things as the transition is still very new. Matthew Johnson has been interning with
Valley Hope and will continue to help during this time. Please be praying for these congregations
as they seek the Lord’s guidance moving forward and looking for new pastors.

The majority of our pastors have been able to come on a regular basis. It’s been harder for a few
that are bi-vocational, such as Trisa Kelly and some of our associate/youth pastors. The
churches/pastors who have been in attendance are:

Aloha — Tim Irwin

Tigard - Milt Culver, Teresa Hellstrom

Hillsboro {Valley Hope} — Robin Brooke

Newberg - Doug Balzer, Paula Wilson, Doug Dougherty

Other — Fred Shively

District Pastor — Jerry Davisson

Submitted by Region Representative Teresa Hellstrom

Teresa Hellstrom
Region Representative
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REGION 5

The churches in Region 5 consist of Westview Church in Longview, Rainier Community Church of
God in Rainier, Sunset Park Community Church in St. Helens, and Chapman Community Church of
God in Scappoose. Though the pandemic has made things more challenging for everyone, the
pastors in this region have continued to meet regularly as individual circumstances have allowed
so that they can pray for and encourage one another. The congregations enjoyed one regional
picnic/potluck together over the last year.

We welcome new pastor Steven Guinett to Longview as lohn and Angi Jamieson retired last
January.

Woe look forward to getting together as a group of congregations and to finding more ways to help
one another and serve together.,

Respectfully Submitted,
Linda Tucker-Bays
Region Five Representative

REGION 6

Region 6 is comprised of Husum, LaGrande, Prineville, Redmond, and The Dalles.

We represent a broad geographical region, with considerable distance between most of the
churches. Since the onset of COVID we have not held in-person regional meetings. We mostly
meet with one another via the state-wide Pastors Gatherings on Zoom.

The Redmond and Prineville churches continue to share resources, personnel, and ideas. The
Redmond church is blessed with several people who are exploring their calling. The Prineville
church is blessed with a desire to provide them a welcoming, encouraging and blessing place to
step into their calling, albeit at times, awkwardly or shyly. Both churches have been called to
provide 12-step recovery ministries to our communities and support one another with prayer as
well as practical assistance as needed.

Although there is more distance to travel to extend the sharing of resources and personnel across
the region, we are hopeful that those who are stepping into their calling to ministry will widen
their reach across our region to bless and learn more from others.

Pastor Tom (and wife Judi) Culp retired May 29 and so the church is in the process of looking for
a new pastor. Please keep them in your prayers.

Blessings from Region 6!
Pastor Robbin Foster
Living Water Church of God

"Always, everywhere God is present, and always He seeks to discover Himself to each one." AW,
Tozer
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Association of the Churches of God

in Oregon & SW Washington
Balance Sheet as of May 31, 2022

ASSETS
Current Assets
10000 - Assoc. Checking/Savings 1,123,044
11010 - Investment Stifel 20,841
18100 - To Be Reimhursed 5,918
18350 - CWB Loan-MP Bldg . 273,195
18400 - Note Receivable - Warehouse CC 407,449
Total Current Assets 1,830,447
Fixed Assets
19020 - Office Equipment-Assoc 19,998
19030 - District Office Buildings 162,703
19040 - Land 84,426
Total Fixed Assets 267,127
TOTAL ASSETS 2,097,574
LIABILITIES & EQUITY
Liabilities
20200 - Credit Cards (859)
21010 - Event Deposits 1,051
21024 - Corvallis CP (Building) Funds 220,409
25090 - Unemployment Insurance Reserve ' 3,318
25100 - Pension Payable 0
Total Liabilities 223,919
Equity
32000 - Unrestricted Net Assets 1,558,090
32100 - Ministry Endeavors Fund 283,624
Current FYR Net Assets 31,941
Total Equity 1,873,655

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 2,097,574




Association of the Churches of God in Oregon & SW Washington

Association Budget Preparation 2022-23
Fiscal YTD as of 5/31/2022

Fiscal Fiscal YTD % of Current Proposed
YTD Budget Budget Budget Budget
Assoc Income
40001 - Church Contributions 92,712 108,750 a5% 145,000 130,500
40245 - Individuals Contributions 2,150 0 0% 0 2,000
40360 - Interest lncome 9,619 9,250 104% 12,333 11,950
40380 - Rental Income 22,190 24,965 89% 33,286 33,286
40400 - Event Income 90 0 0% 0 0
40800 - Other Income 679 . 0% 0 0
Total Assoc Operational Inc 127,440 142,964 89% 190,619 177,736
Assoc Expense
51000 - Staff Expense
50105 - Office Wages 24,417 30,000 81% 40,000 33,888
50107 - Office Pensions 1,207 525 230% 700 1,017
50109 - Office Travel 108 225 48% 300 300
50205 - Regional Pastor Salary 28,503 51,305 56% 68,407 36,222
50207 - Regional Pastor Pension 1,272 2,565 50% 3,420 1,811
50209 - Regional Pastor Travel 3,166 7,500 42% 10,000 10,000
PCCCP Expenses 50,000
50250 - PayroH Taxes 1,889 2,295 82% 3,060 2,592
50255 - Workers Comp 410 563 73% 750 750
50260 - Payroll Service 445 750 59% 1,000 800
Total Staff Expense 61,416 95,728 64% 127,637 137,380
51010 * Interest Expenses (0} 0 0% 0 0
51020 - Office Expenses 4,023 3,750 107% 5,000 5,600
51030 - Copier 1,939 1,875 103% 2,500 2,000
51040 - Website 270 4,500 6% 6,000 1,000
51045 - Professional/Legal Fees 274 2,250 12% 3,000 1,000
51050 - Insurance 2,743 1,500 183% 2,000 2,500
51055 - Utilities 2,196 3,750 59% 5,000 4,000
51060 - Prop Maint - Office 813 1,500 549% 2,000 1,000
51070 + Association Giving 9,271 10,875 85% 14,560 13,050
51075 - Council Expenses 0 188 0% 250 250
51080 - Gifts/Memorials 1,088 1,125 97% 1,500 1,500
51090 - Other Expenses 65 1,125 6% 1,500 1,000
51200 » Event Expense 0 3,750 0% 5,000 1,000
Total Assoc Operational Exp 84,098 131,915 64% 175,887 170,680
Total Assoc Oper Net Inc 43,341 11,049 392% 14,732 7,056
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Fiscal Fiscal YTD % of Current Proposed
YTD Budget Budget Budget Budget
43300 - Ministerial Fellowship Inc a 0 ¢
53300 - Ministerial Fellowship Exp 208 208 0 2,500
Ministerial Fellowship Net Inc {208) (208) 0 (2,500)
Assoc Total Net Inc over Exp 43,133 10,841 (5,268) 4,556
Church Planting Grant {funds to come from Assoc reserves)
Hispanic Church Plant At Hoodview Church of God {(30,000)
Grant to be $90,000 over a 3-year period
Ministry Endeavor Funds Budget
44000 - Ministry Endeavor Inc 240 0 0% 0 0
54000 - Ministry Endeavor Exp 11,432 15,000 76% 20,000 20,000
Ministry Endeavor Net (11,192) {15,000) {20,000) (20,000}
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Association of the Churches of God
in Oregon & SW Washington

dba Camjp White Branch
Balance Sheet as of May 31, 2022

ASSETS
Current Assets

17150 - Checking 211,963
Total Current Assets 211,963
Fixed Assets
19010 - Autos and Trucks 25,447
19035 - CWB Building 1,347,912
Total Fixed Assets 1,373,359
TOTAL ASSETS 1,585,323
LIABILITIES & EQUITY
Liahilities
27200 - Credit Cards 2,207
25095 - Child Support Payable 1,305
25350 - CWB Assoc Bldg Loan 273,195
Total Liabilities 276,708
Equity
32000 - Unrestricted Net Assets 1,174,115
33000 - Restricted Net Assets 212,448
Current FYR Net Assets (77,949)
Total Equity 1,308,615
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 1,585,323
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Association of the Churches of God in Oregon & SW Washington
CWB YTD Income & Funds Statement

May 31, 2022

Current YTD % of Annual Proposed
YTD Budget Budget’ Budget Budget
CWB General Income
47501 - COG Camp Income
Introductory Camp 0 1,500 0.0% 2,000 2,200
Primary Camp 0 4,860 0.0% 6,480 6,480
Junior Camp 0 10,350 0.0% 13,800 13,800
Middle School Camp (235) 10,800 -2.4% 14,400 16,250
High School Camp 0 17,940 0.0% 23,920 22,425
Young Adult Retreat 0 4,200 0.0% 5,600 2,800
Other 1,600 4,500 40.0% 6,000 6,000
Total 47501 - COG Camp Income 1,365 54,150 2.8% 72,200 69,955
47502 - Non-COG Camp Income
Rentals 18,021 30,000 67.6% 40,000 42,000
Outdoor Education 1,200 15,000 3.0% 20,000 22,000
Other 300 3,750 2.3% 5,000 5,000
Total 47502 - Non-COG Camp Income 19,521 48,750 42.7% 65,000 69,000
47507 + Donations
Churches 14,067 13,500 104.6% 18,000 21,000
Individuals 23,254 6,000 371.9% 8,000 10,000
Other 0 0 0.0% 0 0
Total 47507 - Donations 37,321 15,500 186.8% 26,000 31,000
47511 - Promotions
Fundraising Events 0 750 0.0% 1,000 1,000
Merchandise 0 1,725 0.0% 2,300 2,500
Other 0 750 0.0% 1,000 1,000
Total 47511 - Promotions 0 3,225 0.0% 4,300 4,500
47520 - Other Income 102 1,125 0.0% 1,500 5,500
48000 - Extraordinary Income 0 0 0.0% 0 0
Total CWB General Income 58,309 126,750 46.4% 169,000 179,955
CWB Operations Expenses
57100 - Staff Expense
57105 - Compensation - Staff 10,081 43,500 11.4% 58,000 69,500
57114 - Compensation - Temp Staff 0 7,500 0.0% 10,000 5,000
57120 - Payroll Taxes 778 3,000 12.8% 4,000 4,000
57125 - Workers' Comp 0 1,519 0.0% 2,025 2,000
57130, Other Staff Expenses 1,803 863 232.5% 1,150 1,000
Total Staff Expense 12,662 56,381 13.0% 75,175 81,500
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57153 - Operations
Office Supplies
Payment/Invoicing Services
Computer Equipment
Other
Total 57153 - Operations
57160 . Permits and Fees
General Permit & Fees
FS Lease
Assessments
Other
Total 57160 . Permits and Fees
57250 -+ Insurance - Facilities
57262 - General Supplies
Cleaning/Paper Products
Kitchen
Pootl Supplies
Sports Eguipment
Other
Tolal 57262 - General Supplies
57270 - Equip/Tools/Furnishings
Appliances
Electric/Gas Tools
Furnishings
Other
Total 57270 - Equip/Tools/Furnishings
57273 - General Bidg Maintenance
Dining/Cabins/M¥# Bldg
Old Lodge
Pool
Restrooms/Sewer
Shop/Houses
Water System
Other
Total 57273 - General Bldg Maint
57275 - Vehicles/implements
Gas
Diesel
Maintenance/Purchase
Insurance/Vehicle Registration
Other
Total 57275 - Vehicles/Implements
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Current YTD % of Annual Proposed
YTD Budget Budget Budget Budget
234 75 310,8% 100 300
252 675 42.0% 900 1,500

14 150 10.5% 200 100

0 0 0,0% 0 500
500 900 59.1% 1,200 2,400
614 900 76.8% 1,200 1,500
0 3,563 0.0% 4,750 4,750

0 750 0.0% 1,000 1,000

g 450 0.0% 600 600

514 5,663 12.2% 7,550 7,850
1,655 6,750 27.6% 9,000 11,600
302 1,200 28.3% 1,600 1,500
24 750 3.6% 1,000 800
409 375 122.7% 500 500
g 225 0.0% 300 150

391 356 123.5% 475 AC0
1,126 2,906 43.6% 3,875 3,350
0 600 0.0% 800 400

o 450 0.0% 600 750

124 150 93.3% 200 200
250 300 593.8% 400 400
375 1,500 28.1% 2,000 1,750
5,481 3,000 65.2% 4,000 4,000
665 563 133.0% 750 750
1,132 600 30.1% 800 800
0 750 0.0% 1,000 2,500
3,026 600 558.3% 800 4,000
170 600 2.8% 800 900
1,451 638 272.7% 850 1,000
11,945 6,750 118.4% 9,000 13,850
1,071 2,250 25.8% 3,000 3,000
3,396 1,500 214.5% 2,000 3,000
2,223 975 229.5% 1,300 1,300
126 1,500 9.5% 2,000 1,500
614 750 92.1% 1,000 1,000
7,430 6,975 98.5% 9,360 8,800
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Current YTD % of Annual Proposed
YTD Budget Budget Budget Budget
57280 - Utilities
Electircity 6,764 15,000 46.1% 20,000 15,000
Garbage 450 2,250 17.5% 3,000 2,200
Propane 1,411 2,250 70.5% 3,000 4,200
Other 0 150 0.0% 200 200
Total 57280 - Utilities 8,624 19,650 45.3% 26,200 21,600
57288 - Communications
Internet 1,746 1,575  112.6% 2,100 2,100
Telephone 583 1,095 51.6% 1,460 1,460
Other 0] 0 0.0% 0 100
Total 57288 - Communications 2,329 2,670 87.6% 3,560 3,660
57310 - Board Expense 229 75 343.0% 100 100
57315 - Honorarium/Staff Appreciation 0 2,250 0.0% 3,000 2,000
57320 - Food Packages
Camps/Groups 164 7,500 2.5% 10,000 7,500
Other 802 0 0.0% 0 2,000
Total 57320 - Food Packages 967 22,500 8.5% 10,000 9,500
57365 - Advertising/Promotions
Advertising 41 1500 3.0% 2000 2,000
~Merchandise 0 1725 0.0% 2,300 2,500
Website 315 750 47.3% 1,000 800
Fundraising Events 0 375 0.0% 500 800
Other 48 0 0.0% 0 100
Total 57365 - Advertising/Promotions 404 4,350 10.4% 5,800 6,200
57400 - COG Camp Expenses '
Introductory Camp 316 188  189.7% 250 250
Primary Camp 0 563 1 0.0% 750 400
Junior Camp 0 450 0.0% 600 500
Middle School Camp 547 525  117.2% 700 650
High School Camp 0 1125 0.0% 1,500 1,500
Young Adult Retreat 0 150 0.0% 200 200
Other 0 0 0.0% 0 0
Total 57400 - COG Camp Expenses 863 3,000 32.4% 4,000 3,500
57500 - Other Expense 8 0 0.0% 0 0
Total CWB Operations Expense 49,730 142,320 31.8% 169,760 178,160
CWB Non-Restricted Net Inc 8,579 4,680 (760) 1,795
Proposed Repayment of Assoc Loan 0 (4,000) 0.0% (6,000) (6,000)
48000 - Extrordinary Inc - Firefighters 0 0 0.0% 0 22,500
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ASSOCIATION OF THE CHURCHES OF GOD
IN OREGON & SW WASHINGTON

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING
July 9, 2022

Approval of 2022-2023 Association Budget
{Includes Camp White Branch) Yes No

DisTRICT CHAIR
e Glen Hossler {3-year term) Yes No

CanviP WHITE BRANCH BOARD
¢ TBA (3-year term} Yes No
o TBA {3-year term) Yes No




